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Dear Parents and Friends of Troop 243, 
Troop Outings & Activities – April begins with the celebration of Easter and sharing time with our families!.  It is quickly followed up with a trip to Frankfort and the Order of the Arrow weekend.  Summer camp merit badge choices will be made during the troop meeting of April 14th.  It is important that you be there or send your choices in.   Joseph Wuertz recently became Troop 243’s 86th Eagle Scout and will celebrate his Eagle Court of Honor on Sunday April 18th.  We close out the month with Troop 243’s only fundraiser, the flower sale.  
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.

April 7th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting - Citizenship 

April 14th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting to choose Summer Camp Merit Badges & final flower sale turn in night
April 21st, 6:30 PM – Troop Meeting – Flower Sale Set up wear work clothes 
April 28th, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – St. Barnabas Service Project
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Trip to Frankfort – In order to continue work on the Citizenship of the Nation merit badge, the councelor arranged for a trip to Frankfort.  Subsequent to setting it up, they decided to use the bus to get there and open up the trip to everyone in the troop.  The trip is scheduled for the Friday of spring break, April 9th.  They will leave at 9:30 in the morning and return some time that afternoon.  Departure time is approximate and the exact time of the return is not yet known.
Order of the Arrow – The next chance to participate in the OA Ordeal Weekend and to join the Brotherhood is April9, 10 and 11.  If you are ready to continue with your OA commitment please sign up and take advantage of this opportunity. 
Leadership Training  – National Youth Leadership Training signups are in the process and sessions are filling up.  If you are interested in being a leader in the troop, and everyone has to be a leader to progress beyond 1st Class, consider joining this class.  Troop 243 will sponsor its own Junior Leadership Training on May 23rd.  Anyone who has been or will be in a troop leadership position is strongly urged to attend this training.  JLT will run from 12 – 6, include the May PLC and pizza at the end.   

Troop Leadership meetings – The PLC, ASM and Committee meetings are cancelled for the month of April because of the flower sale.  

Advisor needs – The troop is in search of someone to co-ordinate our used uniform program.  

Flower Sales - The flower sale deadline for accepting orders is fast approaching.  The last date listed on the order form was April 7.  However, we will accept orders up to the last turn in date, which is April 14.  We will need all available adults to come to the April 14 meeting to help with checking the orders.  There will be no turn in on March 31 during Holy Week.  Remember, pre-selling flowers is the best way to earn dollars for your Scouting activities.  Any questions?  Call Jerry Zimmerer at 216-8381.
Troop Gift Cards – Transportation to the vast majority of our outings is free to our scouts and leadership but it is not free.  The cost of maintenance, fuel and insurance for our bus is paid by the Friends of Troop 243 which is funded by the Kroger and Thorntons gift card programs.  We encourage all parents, members, relatives and friends to use Troop 243’s Kroger and Thorntons gift cards.  Whenever you see Frank Hulsman at any function it is likely that he has a few gift cards with him.  Please stop Frank at any time and ask him for one of these cards and he will be glad to give you one.  

Yours in Scouting,

 Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary

Of course a big part of Winter Freeze is devouring the fine food fixed by the alumni Eagle Scouts.  Here are 4 hungry scouts who are trying to stay cheerful.





To the left here are some Troop 243 Eagle Alumni who were adventurous enough to return to a Winter Freeze trip and cook.  In the background is Joseph Wuertz who is our latest Eagle.





To the left we have some very hungry adult “leaders.”  Never let it be said that the scouts can put away more food than the adult leaders and Eagle Scouts.








